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Introduction 

Effluent Limitations Guidelines NPDES Permit Requirement and Regulations 

Part I.F. of the NPDES permit for Gallatin Fossil (GAF) requires the Tennessee Valley Authority 
(TVA) to provide the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) with an 
annual report detailing progress achieved during the preceding calendar year as well as 
identification of upcoming projects needed to attain compliance with EPA's Effluent Limitations 
Guidelines (ELGs). These update reports are due by January 31 of the following year. 

TV A presented information requesting an ELG applicability date for achieving the 2015 no 
discharge requirement for BA TW of December 1, 2023, at GAF. TDEC granted that timetable in 
the NPDES permit issued in 2018. 

On October 13, 2020, the United States Environmental Protection Agency published revisions to 
the ELGs in 40 CFR Part 423. The revised rule modifies technology-based effluent limitations 
for FGD wastewater and BA TW. (GAF has a dry scrubber; therefore, the ELGs for FGD 
wastewater are not applicable.) The rule also establishes several new subcategories that 
provide separate compliance pathways based on unit operation and asset operating plans. 

TVA applied for an NPDES permit modification on January 8, 2021, pursuant to the revised 
ELGs, to incorporate revised limitations based on multiple asset operating scenarios. On 
August 3, 2021, EPA published in the Federal Register its notice of rulemaking initiative that 
proposes a revision to the ELG rule. As part of this initiative, EPA will determine whether more 
stringent limitations and standards are appropriate and consistent with the goals of the Clean 
Water Act including the limitations for BATW. Therefore, on December 15, 2021, TVA submitted 
a request to TDEC to remove the commissioning date for a high cycle BA TW system from the 
permit modification. To be clear, if EPA's rule evaluation results in no change to the BATW 
requirements, TVA still intends to commission a system with sufficient remaining time for TVA to 
engage with TDEC through the completion of the BPJ process for BATW ahead of TVA's 
previously requested applicability date of December 31, 2025. However, it is imperative that 
TVA understand EPA's rulemaking path to ensure that the wastewater treatment system 
improvements we make will be compliant with any new rule. The cost and schedule information 
for projects to design and install a high recycle BA TW system according to the 2020 ELG Rule 
included in the January 8, 2021, permit modification submittal remain the same. This information 
may need to be revised depending on the contents of EPA's forthcoming ELG rule. 

EPA intends to issue a proposed rulemaking for public comment in the Fall of 2022. When EPA 
completes the ELG rulemaking initiative, TVA would request a permit modification to incorporate 
the requirements found in the new ELG rule as applicable. 

Bottom Ash Transport Water Related Projects 

TVA anticipated issues complying with the no-discharge of BATW ELG that was included in 
EPA's 2015 ELG rule. Based on TVA's experiences at Bull Run in operating a recirculating 
system, some amount of blowdown discharge needs to be allowed in order to maintain system 






